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MESSAGE

It is heartening to learn that the National Day of Mashhad is being celebrated
on 31% December, 2022 in Islamic Republic of Iran. I am honoured to share my warmest
wishes and sentiments to the people, Ayatollah Dr. Seyyed Ibrahim Raisi, Hon’ble President
of Islamic Republic of Iran, the Mayor and administration of Mashhad City in

commemoration of this august day.

Iran and Pakistan have long bilateral relations based on brotherhood, respect
and cordiality. Pakistan greatly values its association with Islamic Republic of Iran — the first
country which recognized Pakistan, after its independence. We have very special place in
our hearts for the Mashhad City being the custodian of a number of holy shrines and other
sanctified sites of pilgrimage. The cities of Mashhad and Karachi have also been announced
as the sister cities and I believe that there is great scope of furthering the cultural and business

ties between them.

I sincerely pray for peace, prosperity and progress of the people of Mashhad
City and Islamic Republic of Iran and wish for firmer relations between the two brother

Islamic countries.




